Research Riders Meeting

Dec. 12, 2007

Art Nicholls, Research Riders Vice President, called the meeting to order. There were 13 members and 1 visitor present at Henry’s Puffy Taco at Wurzbach and Bandera Rd.

The minutes of the last meeting were discussed.  Minutes were accepted and approved, motion made by Don Moravits and second made by Sandra Segovia.

Treasurer’s report:

Wile Ken Irvin was unable to attend he provided a written report of a balance of beginning balance of $769.54.  We received $200 from the RRA, $7 from patch purchases, wrote a check to Sandra Segovia for picnic for ($205.55) and had a check fee of ($2.00) for an ending balance of $768.99.

Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

John Matthews reported:

Austin Ride and RR Picnic – 14 riders met for breakfast in Blanco, from there the group rode to the Cycle Shop for a site tour, the group then rode around Austin Lake and returned to Blanco State Park.  Others had met at the park for the RR picnic, which was organized and prepared by Sandra Segovia and Scott Meckel and a friend of theirs, a total of approximately 24 enjoyed great food and a great time.

Art Nicholls talked about the Toys for Tots ride – Seven riders met @ Art’s for breakfast and left for Javelina Harley Davidson, the group was met by Daniel and Margie Garcia, James Galloway and Craig Gibson from the RR group, approximately 80 total riders from the area left Javelina with toys and $$ donations with a Military Escort and rode to Sam’s Burger Joint.  Sam’s provided breakfast tacos to the group after which time all departed.

Old Business Section:

An Amendment to the bylaws was discussed and decided that it should be voted on in the future which will re-word Article 6 Line 6 to state that officers can run for re-election.

New Business Section:

Jon Matthews brought up the May ride to Amarillo, 8 have responded to prefer the shorter ride period.  Jon will need commitments to get reservations soon.  There will be a cutoff date to respond in the future – be sure to watch for this email.  Member invited non-members may ride with the group on any and all rides and are responsible for any fees that members are responsible for.

Open Discussion:


No open discussion was made.

Chuck Ellis made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Don Moravits and unanimously approved to end the meeting.

